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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, MAY 3 , 2018
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Long, City Attorney Randi Zimmerman and Board Member Jim Reynolds
Department Heads present: Street Department Superintendent, Scott Richardson; Parks Superintendent, Adam Hall; Fire Chief, Barry Stroup; Matt Bruss, Police Chief; John Stephens, Building Inspector; Bob Gray, Waste Water Superintendent; 
City Council Members Present:  Doug Adams, Eric Schoening
MINUTES

Jim Reynolds made a motion to accept the minutes from the April 19, 2018 meeting.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Mayor Long made a motion to approve the claims.  Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion Carried.

OLD BUSINESS
There was no old business
NEW BUSINESS
1.  Bids were accepted for the Phosphorus Removal Project at Lift Station No. 12.  
Bids were as follows:


Mason Engineering, Fort Wayne
 $590,0000


James S. Jackson, Bluffton      
 $585,701


Ottenweller, Ft Wayne           

 $869,000


Theineman, Westfield

             $747,000

Mayor Long made a motion to take the bids under advisement to be reviewed by United Consultants.  Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  

2.  Bids were accepted for the new Wabash Fire Department Ambulance.  
Bids were as follows:


Horton Emergency Vehicles, Mishawaka      $187,357


Crossroads Ambulance, Middlebury              $171,600

Mayor Long made a motion to have the Fire Department Ambulance Committee review the bids and report back to the Board of Works.  Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  

3.  Hearing for Unsafe Building, 978 Mill Street, Michael and Colleen Wilcox.  

Mayor Long swore in Building Commissioner John Stephens, who gave the following report:

Mr. Stephens informed the Board of Works that he sent letters to the home owner with no response.  

Mr. Stephens entered Exhibit A, which included the following:


Hearing Notice, Title Search, Certified mailing receipts, Pictures of the house

taken on May 2, 2018.

A fact-finding hearing was held producing the following information:


The premise is substantially vacant; has become dilapidated because it has not been maintained and repaired by owner; constitutes a fire hazard; contributes to blight, causing a potential decrease in property values and discouraging neighbors from making improvements to nearby properties; is in an impaired structural condition making it unsafe to persons or property; is dangerous to the public health because it has no water or sewer services; is in violation of General Ordinance #2, 1986 and does not meet the building and maintenance requirements imposed; the premises constitutes a nuisance.

Mayor Long asked John Stephens what he wanted done with the building.  Mr. Stephens told the Board that he is seeking demolition.  

Jim Reynolds made a motion to have the house demolished.  Mayor Long seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

4.  Hearing Notice for Unsafe Building, 173 N Huntington St, Luke and Wanda Young.  Still under Oath, Building Commissioner John Stephens informed the Board that both Luke and Wanda Young are deceased and he is seeking heirs to the property.  

Jim Reynolds made a motion to postpone the hearing until the Board of Works meeting on June 7.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

5.  Hearing Notice for Unsafe Building, 131 E Maple St, Charles & Elizabeth Mettler.
Remaining under Oath, Building Superintendent, John Stephens, gave the following report.

Mr. Stephens reported that he had no dealings with the family but had received complaints from neighbors of broken windows, roof deuterating, rotting facia and no electrical, water or sewage.  

Family member Cheryl Mettler, Daughter, Kimberly Swafford, Granddaughter and Jeremy Pratt grandson were present at the Hearing.  Ms. Mettler said her father had passed away in 2014.  The house has been totally vacant for 2 years.  They don’t know what to do with the house.  They are keeping the yard mowed and taxes paid.  The family is still paying a mortgage on the house.  Ms. Mettler has talked to Beacon Credit Union about surrendering the house back to them but hasn’t heard anything.   Mayor Long suggested they keep trying to work with Beacon or sell the house on their own.  

Mayor Long made a motion to table the action until the June 7, Board of Works meeting.  Thus giving the family time to work out something for the house.  Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

6.  Wabash River Trail – Amy Ford was not present for the meeting so no update was given.

OTHER BUSINESS
None

QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
Roxann McCoy, 181 Grant Street produced a notarized petition from neighbors of 85 Grant Street,
Seeking action on the house.  Ms. McCoy said people were living in the house until they were run off in April, 2013.  The house has been vacant since April, 2014.  A man representing Financial Bank told Ms. McCoy he was mowing for the bank.  Ms. McCoy purchased the building from a tax sale but the family redeemed the house 10 days before the sale was final.  Ms. McCoy said the son, Richard Smith, lives on Silver Lake.
Mayor Long told Ms. McCoy that the City would have the Building Commissioners Office reach out to Mr. Smith in an attempt to contact the owners.

REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 

None
ADJOURN 
Jim Reynolds made a motion to adjourn.  
NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works meeting will be held on Thursday, May 17, 2018, at 4:00 p.m. 
_________________________________________________
Scott Long




Mayor
________________________________________________
Jim Reynolds                                                   Member

The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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